

Pat O'Rourke Chair

> **Rob Tait** Vice-Chair

Jeff Masse Treasurer

Jake Romphf Secretary

South Huron Hospital Foundation 24 Huron Street W Exeter, ON N0M 1S2

> 519-235-2700 ext 5133 www.shhf.on.ca

August 5, 2022

South Huron Hospital Foundation 24 Huron St West Exeter, ON N0M 1S2

Municipality Of South Huron 322 Main St., Box 759 Exeter, ON N0M 1S6

Dear Municipality Of South Huron,

South Huron Hospital Foundation is currently hosting our first ever Thank-a-Thon, and because of the support you've given, we wanted to send our sincerest thanks to YOU!

Since our organization began, our mission has been to raise the funds needed to support access to exceptional healthcare in South Huron and surrounding area. Over the years we have funded millions in capital equipment purchases and other healthcare projects that serve this community. This was only possible because of thoughtful contributions from people like you.

Our vision is to fund the healthcare of our community's future. While that statement may sound simple, we know that this will be no small feat. The projected needs of our aging hospital and other healthcare initiatives in this community is in the millions of dollars over the coming few years. But, thanks to donors like you, we know we will meet the needs! We invite you to visit our website to view our full Annual Report to see what kind of an impact your donation had in fiscal 2021-2022. Head to www.shhf.on.ca and click on 2022 Annual Report.

Again, we thank you for your ongoing support and helping us succeed in our mission. Your donation ensures that our family, friends, and neighbours have access to the quality of care we all deserve.

Sincerely,

d. m. can.

Krista McCann **Executive Director** South Huron Hospital Foundation krista.mccann@shhf.on.ca

MUNICIPALITY OF **SOUTH HURON**

AUG 18 2022

Thank you so much! "
- Jenny

PER